Providence Public School District
797 Westminster Street
Providence, RI 02903

FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, January 10, 2024


1.0 Convene Meeting
1.1 Call to Order at 5:30 PM
The meeting was called to order by Muyideen Ibiyemi at 5:34 PM
MSV – Akin, Stephens (3-0) MOTION APPROVED

[bookmark: _GoBack]Board Members in Attendance: Muyideen Ibiyemi, Toni Akin & Ty’Relle Stephens

Also in attendance: Peter Kizirian, Thomas Morgan & Martha DeMelendez

This Meeting is Livestreamed on Youtube.com – Providence School Board 
	Policy Committee 1-10-2024

2.0 Approve Agenda
2.1 Approval of Agenda as Presented
Muyideen Ibiyemi – Do we have a Motion to Approve the Agenda?
MSV – Akin, Stephens (3-0) MOTION APPROVED

3.0 Consent Agenda
3.1 Approval of Consent Agenda as Presented
3.2 Minutes 12-7-2023
Muyideen Ibiyemi – Do we have a Motion to Approve the Consent Agenda?
MSV – Akin, Stephens (3-0) MOTION APPROVED

4.0 Report on Contracts
4.1 RISE Engineering
Muyideen Ibiyemi – We have one (1) contract today for Rise Engineering. Mr. Kizirian, can you please speak on it?

Peter Kizirian – Good evening. I am Peter Kizirian the Deputy Director of Facilities for Providence Schools and what you have before you is a request for approval to make modernization improvements and energy efficiency changes at five (5) schools for lighting improvements.  We have done this in partnership with the Rhode Island Department of Energy in conjunction with Rhode Island Energy for Incentives and we are really happy to bring to the Board actually a no cost scenario.  We are going to get 1.499 or 1.5 million in improvements at the five (5) schools and we have them listed on the actual summary form and I also have a spreadsheet format which makes a little more readable but includes as I said, five (5) schools.  It is Mt. Pleasant High School which of course we know we have quite a bit of work to do there and I could explain that in further detail as well as how it relates to this proposal, Roger Williams Middle School, Feinstein @ Sackett Street, A-Venture on Branch Avenue, Nathanael Greene Middle School and the total cost as I said is 1.499 million.  It is completely funded between Rhode Island Energy and the Office of Energy Resources.  This is actually Phase II and we are looking at future options as well to continue to go through all the schools to modernize all of the lighting.  I will be state of the art through all of the school system when we are done and it will take a while but they have made a commitment to us to fund these programs and make up all of the added costs over the incentives.

Muyideen Ibiyemi – Thank you so much.  Does anyone have any questions?

Toni Akin – Is this contract part of the School Lighting Accelerated Program?  

Peter Kizirian – It is and I believe it’s more focused on the urban areas and that is what we are pursuing.

Toni Akin – Thank you.

Muyideen Ibiyemi – How many bidders were there for this project?

Peter Kizirian – We had (six) 6 in this round.  We had a first round with this Phase II bidding and we had a very poor response because we only received three (3) bids.

Muyideen Ibiyemi – Any other questions? Okay, I have a couple of questions.  I see that in the new schools are not included in this project. Why is that?

Peter Kizirian – The new schools are designed with the chips format so they are high efficiency and they are coming also with dimmable lights and the LED’s are the highest efficiency.  It will be a big improvement.

Muyideen Ibiyemi – So what is the relationship between that and something we approved that cost millions of dollars?  I don’t know if you remember but it happened with the facility maintenance.

Peter Kizirian – Right the ABM Contract.

Muyideen Ibiyemi – So now if we have a holistic approach that covers things like security and now if we have that situation, would that no create some kind of duplication?

Peter Kizirian – No it shouldn’t because the way the FM Contract I know exactly what you are saying.  I don’t think that is the way the contract is written. However, I can still use their services to provide a competitive bid up against what this contractor would provide us a quote also and therefore, give us at least two (2) or three (3) options there.

Muyideen Ibiyemi – So this is the first trench, let me put it that way.  When do we expect the next five (5) or six (6 schools?  

Peter Kizirian – We actually are already building that list and we are hoping to be putting that bid out probably late summer or fall.  This will take a little over a year to do because we are just finishing Phase I and we have one (1) school left on that so as we get down to the point where it’s pretty manageable and we are coming close to finalizing the work maybe in three (3) months, we want to have the next bids out and then have that work on deck ready to go.

Muyideen Ibiyemi – Okay, this is my last question.  Looking at this paperwork before me I see it covers two (2) years FY24 and FY25.  So now this is a budget that spreads over two (2) fiscal years, so how do we get a portion that is fair for FY24 and FY25?

Peter Kizirian – The concern that I am seeing is if we were paying this out of our budget but we are not.  We are basically passing the payments through so to us the impact is immaterial financially and we should be in a very comfortable position on either side of the fiscal year.

Ty’Relle Stephens – How many total schools need this upgrade?

Peter Kizirian – So far?  We are finishing the fourth and fifth schools next.

Ty’Relle Stephens – How many like in total need the upgrade?
Peter Kizirian – What we are doing is trying to sidestep those that are coming on deck for Bond Improvements so that will generally cover the lighting and the schools that are not on there we are going to prioritize those, based on the environment of the school, the quality of the lighting there for safety because I’m all about trying to enhance the atmosphere for teaching and learning and lighting definitely has an impact.

Ty’Relle Stephens – Can you tell me what prioritized these five (5) schools?  

Peter Kizirian – There are a couple of things. There are some retrofits done at the schools already and I don’t know that I would call the quality of that work to the level that I would like to see.  Where we feel are the concerns about the safety of those lighting fixtures someday, we want to get those out.  Some of them are older and some of them are new and it’s all about trying to get the environment done in the right way.

Ty’Relle Stephens – So Mount Pleasant is being rebuilt, is that correct?  So with the rebuilding of Mount Pleasant, wouldn’t that money they are rebuilding it with cover the cost of the lighting like it did for Kizirian and The Narducci Learning Center?

Peter Kizirian – Well Narducci was a complete shell restoration so everything internal other than the support, was basically removed and the lighting was of course part of that and hadn’t been used in 12 years.

Ty’Relle Stephens – So we have Mount Pleasant and I don’t know the exact date it’s going to be under construction but with that being said, would Mount Pleasant in fact be a priority of getting the lighting fixed knowing that in two (2) years they are going to redo the school anyway?

Peter Kizirian – Could be and that is the problem. If the decision on when it’s being renovated is not final, I don’t want to have OER invest the money or Rhode Island Energy until they know because we want to do it in a fiscally responsible way for all parties and that is being worked on now.  Designs are being studied and there will be future meetings and community meetings for sharing what the options are and where that all goes.

Ty’Relle Stephens – Is there image copy on the lighting you are purchasing for the district?  What it looks like and the details.

		Peter Kizirian – I could do better I could take you out to existing work done.

		Ty’Relle Stephens – Let’s schedule that.  I am happy and think this is definitely a 	
		need and like you said, nothing is guaranteed and if in fact that want to go ahead 
		and do Mount Pleasant that would be something they do not need to fix.

		Toni Akin – In terms of usage, what is the expected savings in kilowatts and 
		the impact of carbon dioxide?

		Peter Kizirian – In terms of the carbon footprint reduction and all those things, 
		I would have to go back to the consultant that OER used.

		Muyideen Ibiyemi – So what you told us you could share is it in excel format?

		Peter Kizirian – I could send it digitally to Martha and she could distribute that to
		all of you.

		Muyideen Ibiyemi – Please send it to Martha and she will send it to us.
		Do we have a Motion to recommend this for passage?
MSV – Akin, Stephens (3-0) MOTION APPROVED

5.0 Adjourn
5.1 Adjourn Meeting
MSV – Stephens, Akin (3-0) MOTION APPROVED
